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Dear Pastors, churches and Praying friends,

We hope and pray this letter finds you all well and 
advancing in the work of the Lord. We have been 
extremely busy the last few months and that wont 
change for the remainder of the Summer into the fall. 
But we are so thankful the Lord allows us to serve 
him. This letter is a bit late and we do apologize. I 
was wanting to wait until after the big May meeting 
so I could update you on what the Lord has done here 
in Scotland the last while.

In March my wife and daughter’s traveled back to 
Alabama for a few weeks to try and get some 
preparations for our daughter Hannah’s wedding 
coming up in September as well as spend a little time 
with her parents and mine. I stayed back to continue 
on in the ministries here in Forfar. It was strange 
not having my family here and me having to do all 
parts of the service alone. I was very glad for them to 
return back home again. My family is such a blessing 
and important part of the ministry here and I praise 
God for them. While they were away I attended the 
missions conference at the Bible Baptist Church in 
Dundee with Bro. Van Voltenberg. It is encouraging 
to see the people there giving to missions and doing 
their part to reach the world.

In April we started full on preparing for the Highland 
Hills Baptist Missions week here in Scotland. A lot of 
time, work and prayer was put into this meeting and 
we praise the Lord for answering those prayer’s. 
“Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abun-
dantly above all that we ask or think, according to the 
power that worketh in us.” Eph_3:20

We had 36 people from America join us this year 
plus several UK missionaries and some of our church 
members from Forfar and Dundee. What a blessing 
to hear the testimonies of everyone who attended and 
tell how the Lord touched their hearts in many differ-
ent ways. The group put over 8000 John and Romans 
in the homes of the people in Arbroath as well as an 
invitation to the Bible study that is held there. On 
Wednesday the group went to Dundee city Centre and 
15 of the preachers that attended preached Christ to 
all who would listen and over 1000 tracts were hand-
ed out. I say Praise God! The Lord moved through 
the meeting and we saw a young man announce his 
call to Scotland and is going to start an internship 
next year. Please pray for Bro. D.J.

We praise the Lord Bro. Brian Stoutt was able to 
attend this year. Pray for him as he goes back and 
starts his deputation as a missionary here in Scotland. 
Pray his support is raised quickly so he can return and 
begin the next work here in Scotland.

Our goal for this meeting was to see men’s hearts 
burdened for the people of Scotland and the UK as a 
whole, so they would allow God to use them here or 
go back to their churches and ministries and portray 
the great need they saw here for more laborers. We 
are so thankful the Lord answered our prayers. Only 
he knows the full effect this meeting had. We look 
forward to next year and the years to come.

I have been teaching our people here about missions 
and we took our first missionary on for support this 
month. Praise the Lord!

We are now focusing on the children’s Bible club that 
will be started at the end of June as well as the five 
tent meetings throughout the summer. Please help us 
pray for these towns that God would touch the hearts 
of the people and they would come to know him in 
Dundee, Forfar, Brechin, Carnoustie, Arbroath.

You all are a big part of everything that happens here 
in Scotland and your rewards will be great for your 
faithfulness. 
Thank you again for your love, prayers and support 
for our family and the ministry here.

The Alversons
Howard, Rebecka, Emily, Hannah, & Andreah

May 2024


